AGENDA
CITY OF GLENDORA
LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES - Regular meeting

Library Bidwell Forum July 20, 2009
7:00 p.m.

The public is invited to address the Library Board on all items on the agenda or on any library matter not on the
agenda. Comments may be given when any item is scheduled for consideration. Each speaker is requested to
limit comments to three minutes. The Board President may limit redundant comments.

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to participate in this
meeting, please contact the Library Administrative Assistant at (626) 852-4891. Notification 48 hours prior to the
meeting will enable the Library to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting.

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
Anyone wishing to address any Library matter that is on the agenda or not on the agenda may
do so at this time. No action will be taken on items brought up at this time

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA
Possible motion to revise order of business or other

4. CONSENT CALENDAR - action item
4.1 Minutes of meeting of June 22, 2009, Encl., page 1

5. REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR, Encl., page 5
Written report attached. No action will be taken on any items brought up at this time

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS — NONE

7. NEW BUSINESS
7.1 Election of new Officers — action item
President Conway to lead

7.2 Election of two Friends Foundation Liaisons — action item
President to lead

7.3 Library Board Goals for FY 2009/2010, possible action item -Encl., page 37
President to lead discussion on establishing board goals for FY 09/10

7.4  Improving Communication with City Council- possible action item - Encl., page 42
Trustee Conway to review ideas to improve communication between the board and council
originally shared with city council at the June 9, 2009 library board interviews

7.5 Review of City Administrative Policy 4.04: Bylaws of the Library Board of Trustees- possible
action item -Encl., page 45
President to lead review and discussion of bylaws

7.6 Library Events Calendar, Encl., page 50
A calendar of library or significant community events that include library staff participation. All or
some of other Board members might choose to participate, no action is required

8. BOARD MEMBER ITEMS
8.1 Agenda Planning Calendar, Encl., page 51
Plans for future meetings to be discussed

8.2 Board member items
Announcements only—no action will be taken on any item brought up at this time

9. ADJOURNMENT

SB 343- DOCUMENTS RELATED TO OPEN SESSION AGENDAS
Any writing that relates to an agenda itemn for an open session that is distributed within 72 hours of the meeting is
available for public inspection at the Glendora Public Library, 140 S. Glendora Ave, CA; the City Clerk’s Office,
116 E. Foothill Blvd, Glendora and the City’s website: htip://www.ci.glendora.ca.us.



http://www.ci.glendora.ca.us
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Minutes
CITY OF GLENDORA
LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES - Regular Meeting

Library-The Friends Room June 22, 2009
140 S. Glendora Ave, Glendora CA 91741 7:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Glendora Library Board of Trustees was called to order at
7:03 p.m. by President Mike Conway.

Board members Present: Mike Conway, Tricia Gomer, Helen Storland, Debbie Deal,
Board Members Absent: Sylvia Slakey

Staff Present: Robin Weed-Brown, Library Director; Elke Cathel,
Administrative Assistant;

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
There was no public comment.

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA
There were no changes to the order of the agenda.

4. CONSENT CALENDAR

4.1 It was MSC (Deal/Storland) to approve Minutes of meeting of May 18, 2009.
The motion carried 4-0-1 as follows: AYES: Conway, Gomer, Storland, Deal;
NOES: None; ABSENT: Slakey

5. REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR

Senior Librarian Cindy Romero handed out Summer Reading Club give-away bags to
the Board members. She provided details about the four Summer Reading Clubs,
including information regarding this year's give-aways. Romero stated that currently
there are 104 adults, 185 teens, 911 children and 134 babies registered for a total of
1334 participants. Registrations are on-going, but due to a software issue Romero was
unable to get the most current numbers for the Board meeting. Romero stated that
staff is reminding patrons of the reduced library hours starting on June 29.

Romero stated that all children will receive a free book when they sign up for the
Summer Reading Club. Unfortunately, due to the current budget situation, the children
will not get a free book when they complete the program. Romero pointed out some
new events in this year's Children’s club, such as the family book group. Families are
invited to read the book, then watch the movie and discuss the differences between the
book and the movie.

Romero informed the Board that last week’s Teen Summer Reading Club registration
party was very successful with 50 teens participating.

Romero said that the Adult Summer Reading Club had the most significant changes
due to the current budget situation. Adults will neither receive a free book when they
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sign up nor when they finish the program. Every time adults fill out a review card for a
book they read they will receive a raffle ticket. Adults can have a maximum of 10
tickets in the drawing.

Romero informed the Board that the book titles for the Battle of the Books event have
been released. The three chosen titles are part of the teen summer reading club
giveaway books. One team has already signed up for the event.

Romero reported an increase in the number of parents bringing their children to the
library looking for volunteer opportunities during the summer. In past years the
Library’s limit was 100 volunteers. Currently there are 120 Summer Reading Club
volunteers. Weed-Brown pointed out that Romero will be loosing a part-time Library
Aide Il position in the new fiscal year. This means there will be one less person to help
supervise the volunteers.

Weed-Brown informed the Board that the preliminary budget for FY 09/10 has been
released. Frozen positions throughout the city were eliminated, including the frozen
Library Tech position. The Personnel Director position is being eliminated and a new
position called the Deputy City Manager/Administrative Services is being created. The
Library’s cuts total $248,236, which includes the savings from the Library Tech position.

Weed-Brown reminded the Board that the Library’s new hours go into effect next week.
She added that Library managers are unsure if there will be enough staff to cover all
the service points every day. All evening events will be concentrated on Monday nights
with this new schedule, as Monday night is the only night the Library will be open until 9
p.m. Management will evaluate the situation in three months.

In response to a question from Conway, Weed-Brown explained that the other two
systems that merged with MCLS (Metropolitan Cooperative Library System) to create
the Southern California Library Cooperative (SCLC) were the Santiago Library System
(Orange County Libraries) and South State Library System (LA County, Pasadena,
Inglewood and Palmdale). Approval from the State Library was required and received
for the merger. Issues being looked at due to this merger include electronic
conferencing rather than members having to travel long distances.

The Board reviewed and discussed the weekly budget report. Weed-Brown informed
the Board that a budget workshop will take place tomorrow starting at 6:30 p.m. in
Council Chambers. The budget may be approved afterwards at the regular City Council
meeting.

The Board reviewed the Library’s goals and updates. Deal thanked Weed-Brown for
providing the updates on a quarterly basis. She added that many goals were ahead of
schedule.

The Board reviewed the statistics. Weed-Brown informed the Board that staff is still
working on finding a solution to track library home page views.

Weed-Brown presented Mike Conway with a paperweight for serving his first term on
the Library Board.
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6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

6.1  Annual Self-Evaluation of Library Board
The Board reviewed its self-evaluation compiled by President Conway.

It was MSC (Deal/Gomer) to adopt the Library Board of Trustees self-evaluation.
The motion carried 4-0-1 as follows: AYES: Conway, Gomer, Storland, Deal;
NOES: None; ABSENT: Slakey

7. NEW BUSINESS

7.1 QOrientation Plan for new Library Trustee

Conway reported that he and Weed-Brown will be meeting with new Library Board
Trustee Bill Robinett on June 30 at 10 a.m. Weed-Brown stated that a folder has been
prepared for Robinett. It includes orientation material, the Library’s organizational chart,
the roster of Foundation members, as well as copies of city and library policies.

The Board reviewed the four steps to welcoming a new Board member. Weed-Brown
stated that Robinett is very excited to be on the Library Board. He is looking forward to
getting involved.

7.2  Agenda Planning for 2009/2010

Weed-Brown reminded the Board about the free Board Effectiveness Training offered
by CALTAC. The Board had discussed this some time ago and decided to wait until the
new Trustee came on board. Weed-Brown contacted CALTAC recently and was told
the training will take about 3 %2 hours. The Board voiced their continued interest for this
training, especially since there is no cost. The Board discussed possible training dates.
Weed-Brown stated that she will check with Robinett to see what date will work for him.
After that she will contact CALTAC to check on their availability.

The Board reviewed the proposed agenda planning calendar for FY 09/10. The Board
agreed to discuss Administrative Policy 4.04 - Bylaws of the Board of Trustees, as well
as Administrative Policy 4.01 — Uses and Regulations of Building in FY 09/10. It was
decided to start discussing policy 4.04 in July. Policy 4.01 will be added to the May
agenda. The parking survey will be added to the September agenda.

The Board agreed to review ideas to improve communication between the Library
Board and the City Council at the July meeting. Some of these ideas, such as
appointing a Council liaison to the Library Board and scheduling regular meetings
between the Library Board, Council and the Foundation, were shared with City Council
at the June 9, 2009 Library Board interviews by Conway.

The discussion and planning of the annual joint meeting of the City Council and the
Library Board will be added to the February agenda. The Board agreed to start
discussion regarding National Library Workers Day in January 2010.

Weed-Brown stated that the completed agenda planning calendar will be available in
next months’ Board packet for review.

Storland commented that she will not be here for the August 17 Board meeting.

Page 3 of 4
06-22-09 Board meeting minutes



u‘

7.3 Library Events Calendar

The Board reviewed the events calendar. In response to a question from Gomer,
Weed-Brown replied that invitations to the Youth Volunteer Recognition event will be
mailed out. Weed-Brown pointed out the Summer Reading Club end party on July 25.

8. BOARD MEMBER ITEMS

8.1 Agenda Planning Calendar
The Board reviewed the agenda planning calendar under item 7.2

8.2 Board member items
Deal stated that she is looking forward to Night on the Plaza. She signed up for the
Adult Summer Reading Club.

Weed-Brown stated that La Fetra Senior Center's fundraiser will take place the same
night as Night on the Plaza, which is what happened last year. Weed-Brown stated that
the date for the Night on the Plaza event is finalized one year prior to the event and it is
unfortunate that they are conflicting again this year. She informed the Board that La
Shawn Butler is the new director for Community Services.

Gomer stated that Slakey will be honored at the quarterly City Council recognition event

at 7 p.m. on July 8 in Bidwell Forum. Stan Deal will be honored at the same event.

9. CLOSED SESSION - PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PERFORMANCE EVALUATION
(pursuant to Government Code §54957)

9.1 Closed Session - Public Employee Performance Evaluation (pursuant to
Government Code §54957)
Title: Library Director

President Conway read the following closed session title into the record: Public
Employee Performance Evaluation (pursuant to Government Code §54957); Title:
Library Director

President Conway recessed the meeting to closed session at 8:47 p.m.

President Conway reconvened the meeting into open session at 8: 58 p.m. Conway
reported that the Library Board conducted the evaluation of the performance of the

Library Director.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:59 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Weed-Brown, Library Director

*The above minutes are subject to the Library Board's additions or corrections and final
approval.
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Glendora Public Library 140 S. Glendora Ave. Glendora, CA 91741
(626) 852-4891 library@glendoralibrary.org

WWW.GLENDORALIBRARY.ORG

MEMO

To: Board of Library T| ste’c‘es
From: Library Director @‘:QD U
CC: City Manager -

Date: July 20, 2009

Re: Director's Report

Welcome to our new trustee, Bill Robinett! Mike and | met with Bill on June 30 to review library
board materials, library policies and to tour the library.

It has been a busy summer. It is hard to believe that we are entering the final week of the
Summer Reading Clubs (SRC). As anticipated, participation numbers have been high. At the end
of the second week, registrations were close to 2,000! We ran out of the bookmark contest
winners’ bookmarks in the first week. Fortunately we still had funds available in the printing
budget for a second run. At one of the children’s program in June, over 700 kids showed up-thank
goodness we had two sessions planned and were able to respond to the demand. July 25™ marks
the end with the SRC closing party. The recognition event for the youth volunteers is scheduled
for Monday July 27 at 3 pm in Bidwell. Please let Cindy or | know if you plan to be there if you
haven't already.

The change in open hours for the library was effected on June 29, 2009. It has been challenging
to implement the hours and staffing cutbacks during one of our busiest times with summer reading
clubs and our biggest fundraiser, Night on the Plaza happening. It hasn’t seemed to slow people
down. Within minutes of opening at noon on Mondays, every computer, chair, study carrel and
table is occupied. For the most part our patrons are understanding of the changes and appreciate
that we are still open 6 days a week. There was a nice article in the Highlander announcing our
schedule change on July 2, 2009 (copy attached). We have magnets and bookmarks with the
new hours on them that are being handed out.

On July 8, former Library Board Trustee Sylvia Slakey was recognized by the city council for her
10 years of service on the library board.

Night on the Plaza is scheduled for July 17. Ticket sales are only slightly lower than last year for
which we are grateful (approx 357 vs. 400). It will take awhile to get tallies on revenues; | may
have some preliminary numbers by tonight's meeting.

Staff is preparing for the pending three month departure of Elke beginning at the end of
August/early September. We will do our best to fill in while she is away. She stubbomly refuses to
have a videophone installed in her home or take home a laptop while she is off!
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SCLS (formerly MCLS) is considering an application for ‘stimulus money’ for broadband access
for libraries. Attached is a copy of an email explaining the proposal. | have discussed it with our
city IT staff. | indicated to Rosario, the Executive Director of SCLC, that we were interested in
participating. It isn't a commitment but that does hold a place for us. When | first read the
proposal | had hoped we would qualify for parts 1 and 2 however with our connection below the
threshold of 20 mbps (we are at 7) we would only be able to go for the expanded broadband
access. | would appreciate your feedback on the proposal.

In the July/August Glendoran Magazine, a question was posed by community activist Penny
Paulus: “What is the single most important thing that you believe makes Glendora stand out from
other communities?’ Many answers were given and reported, however one stands out for me.
Michelle Pasillas’ response was... .the library! | have included a copy of the article for you.

You may notice that additional signage has been going up in the library over the past month.
Some of it is replacing paper signs that we had up temporarily; other is directional in nature.
Carlos has been working with local Glendora company, MW Designs, that has been very
responsive, both in quality and speed.

A reminder for you that we have two board meetings in August: on the 14™ we will be joining
CALTAC trainer Jane Jones for Board Effectiveness Training; our regular meeting will be held on

Aug. 17.
Next Meetings:

Special Meeting: Aug. 14, 2009, 9 am-12:30pm: CALTAC Board Effectiveness Training —
Friends Room

Regular Board Meeting: Aug. 17, 2009, 7 pm - Bidwell Forum



Robin Weed-Brown

From: Rosario Garza [rgarza@mcls.org]
Sent: Thursday, June 25, 2009 12:37 PM
To: Albert Tovar; Ann Dallavalle; Barbara Lockwood; Barbara Murray; Barbara Pearson; Barbara

Wolfe; Carmen Hernandez; Carol Stone; Carolyn L Garmer-Reagan; Chan Harris; Cleary,
Cindy; Cynthia Cowell; Dan Golden; Debra Brighton; Don Buckley; Evelyn Fulimore; Glenda
Williams; Greg Mullen; Greg Shapton; Helen Fried; Hilary Keith; Jan Sanders; Jean Scully;
Jeanette Contreras; Kathy Gould; Kris Morita; Louise Mazerov; Margaret Todd; Maureen
Gebelein; Melinda Steep; Michael Falkow; Monica Greening; Nancy Hunt-Coffey; Nancy
Messineo; Nancy Quelland; patricias@ci.irwindale.ca.us; Paula Weiner; Paymaneh
Maghsoudi; Robin Weed-Brown; Roger Possner; Sharon Cohen; Steve Brogden; Steve
Fjeldsted; Toni Buckner; Valerie Maginnis; Yolanda Moreno; Dennis Tucker; Jeri Takeda:
leinstadter@co.amador.ca.us; mhoekstra@co.calaveras.ca.us; Nancy Martinez; Pamela
Sloan; vanessac@scfl.lib.ca.us; Verna Cabral-King

Cc: 'Rosario Garza'

Subject: Possible broadband grant

As many of you are aware, a group of us are working on putting together a grant proposal
to try to expand broadband/networking/telecom/etc.,

availability in California libraries. This proposal is for the "stimulus package" money
that is being made available through BTOP (Broadband Technology Opportunities Program, see
also

http://www.ntia.doc.gov/broadbandgrants)

The working group has put together a prospectus for your review and response. PLEASE
respond directly to me by 7/7/2009. Thanks! Prospectus
follows:

Prospectus for and call for participation in California library connectivity project

Libraries need very high-speed connectivity: In order to provide the level of public
Internet access needed by California residents, libraries should have high speed
connectivity of between 20 and 100 mbps, depending on the size of the library and the
nature of the applications. This level of connectivity will support the rapid increase in
public demand for web-based resources caused by the current economic difficulties
addressed by the federal stimulus program.

Proposal to improve California library connectivity: A statewide partnership of California
library systems and megasystems is preparing a proposal for a project to obtain federal
stimulus funds to expand high speed library Internet connectivity and public access in

California libraries. (Public access as defined in this project includes both wired and
wireless connections, as wireless service is often the best solution for quickly expanding
the number of public access connections.) This proposal will be coordinated closely and

partnered with another proposal being put together by CENIC, California's statewide

education and research network, to connect libraries in unserved and underserved areas of
the state with high speed service and to incorporate a set of network-based collaborative
and educational tools that would serve the much of the library and educational community.

The library partnership proposal will consist of three main components:

1. Procuring and installing several leading edge Internet applications, principally
collaborative tools such as web-based video conferencing and educational and training
applications for libraries. Video conferencing tools under consideration include widely
distributed desktop PC based applications, room-size units, and a demonstration
installation of Cisco's Telepresence. Educational and training applications may include
the development of eportfolios, deployment of mobile labs, implementation of
virtualization tools (aka "sandboxes") for projects, licensing or creation of original
video content, and acquisition of portable public access devices like netbooks. Resources
will be chosen to promote public access, support economic recovery and jobs, and showcase
important public uses of very high-speed connectivity.

1
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2. Support and training for librarians offering these leading edge services in their
libraries, including training librarians to train the public in areas such as digital
literacy, entrepreneurship, and job-related technology applications.

3. Assisting libraries that currently do not have adequate connectivity to provide
advanced services and are not part of the CENIC proposal to obtain high -speed
connections, preferably where available with a fiber connection.

Inviting Participation: We are inquiring about the interest of libraries to participate in
this effort. For libraries that already have sufficient connectivity to support these new
services, participation would be focused on items 1 and 2, applications and support. Those
who wish to participate but lack adequate high-speed connectivity will be considered for
item 3, improved connectivity. At this stage, we are only soliciting interest in
participation. As the proposal preparation process advances, we will be filling in details
and costs, and will then be looking for firm commitments to join in the project.

Requirements: Participation will require serious commitments. If successful, the proposed
grant would provide support for 80% of the costs for these efforts. The other 20% can come
from any source other than Federal funds (such as E-rate.) Although the partnership will
be soliciting outside sources for some of the 20% match, it is possible that the
participants will need to contribute some resources. In addition, the projects proposed
will likely require some commitment staff time, space, or other resources.

Finally, after the two-year project is completed, we anticipate that most of the
participating libraries will need to continue offering these advanced services and provide
the bandwidth necessary to support them.

Interest: At this time we are trying to determine which libraries are interested in
participating in the project if the proposal is funded.
Please answer the following questions.

Name of Library: %NDOQQ Pk)ﬁbi(, A/éﬂ%/kvl
)X{ Yes, my library would be interested in participating in the project

If yes, does your library have sufficient connectivity as defined by 20 and 100mbps
depending on size: Yes )( No oL Ao ) ) <
C Gl ndaea P4 a«,&i ho F.]MB CLVLV\DQ"(WJ

No, thanks. We are not interested at this time.

Please email this to rgarza@mcls.org by Tuesday July 7.

Rosario Garza, M.L.S., M.B.A.

Executive Director

MCLS

248 E. Foothill Blvd., Suite 101
Monrovia, CA 91016-5525
http://www.mcls.org / rgarza@mecls.org
626-359-6111 / FAX: 626-359-0001
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wh1ch are among ‘the best in California. We are
blessed to have our family close and enjoy their
company regularly.

I had the opportunity to ask some of our citi-
zen’s this question.

""What is the single most important
thing that you believe makes Glendora
stand out from other communities?'’

PAT RASMUSSEN: I think the thing that
makes our city special is that people genuinely
care about the town. So many people living in
the suburbs don't know their city council, or
their superintendent of schools because either
their community is extremely large, or they
just don't care about city government and town
pride. I think residents living in Glendora want
to be involved. I can see that in the numbers of
people in PTA, in service organizations, and in
youth sports. People come forward to volun-
teer, they help when help is needed, and they
have great civic pride about living in Glendora.
My husband, Dale and I have raised our family
here, bought three Glendora homes, and feel so
fortunate to have found this community. We've
lived here 35 years and it's been wonderful

the glendoran, Jul/Aug, 2009
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makes Glendora stand out from other commiuz

- The single most 1mportant thmg, which

nities, is its people and their dedication to the
successful growth & charm of the city.

JOHN LUNDSTROM: Volunteerism!
Glendora is so fortunate to have so many civic-
minded citizens who care about and love our
community, and who give so much of their time
making it what it is.

TERRY DAMRON: I am always amazed at
how much community pride there is in Glendora

and how willing people are to volunteer their

time to benefit others.

PAM VERMONS: Community Service!
The thing that impresses me most is the amount
of Glendoran's that are actively involved in

Glendora Community Service. It was recently

brought to my attention how great Glendora is
that people not only support their church, ser-
vice club, or group but also attend and support
projects of other groups. Makes one proud!

LINDA HERMANN: When I am out and
about during the day for business, somewhere
between San Bernardino and Los Angeles, when
I get off the 210 and venture north in Glendora

/

Preserving Glendora's Past



